28 December 82

CHARLES SHOOQSHAN III

Chairman - Hartford ACYOA Chapter
St. George Armenian Church

34 Madsen Road

WesteHartford, CT 06110

Dear Charles,

We have just received a letter from Rev. Fr, Yeprem Kelegian regarding the
reformation of the '"Hartford ACYOA Senior Chapter'" - what good news! It's
really good to know that there are some young adults in the Hartford area
that care about their €hurch and want to see ah€ future of it. Needless to
aay, the importance of a young addlt group in the parish cannot be stressed
enought - not only for the parish and the Church at large, but fot the
young adults themselves.

We're also happy to know that you are the Chairman. Your experience and

good judgement should lend to the succeas of the group as well as its growth.
May God bless you in your endeavors -~ both in and outside the Church. We're
sure that Dina and Chtésthme will more than assist you in making the Hartford
Chapter the "comeback of the year" group.

If there is anything you need, want, or would like to suggest, please contact
us at the address below. I should like to schedule gour parish on my list

of parish visitations sometWhemwithin the next few months. Keep this in mind
and 14t me know.

Stay well Charles and give our regards to your Pastor and Chaptersmembers.
May the many joys of this holidey season be with you and your family. We loolt
forward to seeing yvou at the next Regional Conference.

Sincerety,

JAMFES MAMARIAN

Exectdtive Secretary -~ ACYOA

Dionesseof the Armenian Church
99 long Pond Road
Twnoaehnrnuoh . MA N1]79




